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TAPIA, JIMMY P.

From: DUTTON-LEYDA, TRAVIS K.
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 10:21 AM
To: TAPIA, JIMMY P.
Subject: FW: Signature requested on "GB 550 JCH SOLE SOURCE"

Hi Jimmy, please reroute GB 550 JCH SOLE SOURCE with this email attached to the end.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Regards, 
 
Travis Dutton-Leyda  
Chief Procurement Officer  
City of Santa Fe 
200 Lincoln Avenue 
Santa Fe, NM 87501 
505-629-8351 
tkduttonleyda@santafenm.gov 
 
https://santafenm.gov/finance-2/purchasing-1  

 
 
 

From: DUTTON-LEYDA, TRAVIS K. <tkduttonleyda@santafenm.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 10:20 AM 
To: DUTTON-LEYDA, TRAVIS K. <tkduttonleyda@santafenm.gov> 
Subject: FW: Signature requested on "GB 550 JCH SOLE SOURCE" 
 
 
 

From: HEERBRANDT, PAUL F. <pfheerbrandt@santafenm.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 9:20 AM 
To: DUTTON-LEYDA, TRAVIS K. <tkduttonleyda@santafenm.gov> 
Cc: GONZALES, JULIAN R. <jrgonzales@santafenm.gov> 
Subject: FW: Signature requested on "GB 550 JCH SOLE SOURCE" 
 
Hi Travis, 
Julian forwarded me your email and asked me to respond. 
 
There are a multitude of reasons that we should not bid the acquisition of these pumps. They serve a specific function 
within the facility, pumping a heavy solids containing liquid stream into an existing piping system. The environment into 
which these pumps are placed require specific materials of construction and impeller design. The pump must be 
compatible with the control system used in the pump system, the horsepower must be adequate to provide the desired 
flow rate and pressure and must not draw more power than the existing wiring will allow. 
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For these reasons we consulted with the manufacturer of the pumps we had been using and their reps to select a pump 
that will meet all of these necessary conditions and will mate with the pump mounting system and controls that are 
already installed. Utilizing this specific pump allows us to avoid additional costs for retrofitting pump mounts, controls, 
etc. 
 
For all of these reasons, we chose to use a sole source method to acquire these pumps. 
 
Using a Low Bid acquisition for a pump for an existing pumping system can result in unintended consequences such as 
inadequate flow, additional costs for related systems, accelerated corrosion, or pump fouling. 
 
I hope this answers your concerns.  
Thanks 
Fred 
P. Fred Heerbrandt, P.E. 
Engineer Supervisor Wastewater 
City of Santa Fe 
505-955-4623 
pĬeerbrandt@santafenm.gov 
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